



Mr. Husain Abdulla Executive Director Americans for Democracy & Human Rights in Bahrain 1001 Connecticut Ave NW, Suite 205 Washington, D.C. 20036

Via email: habdulla@adhrb.org / tpry@adhrb.org

Dear Sir,

CORRESPONDENCE PERTAINING TO MR. HAKEEM ALI MOHAMED ALI ALARAIBI

We thank you for your letter dated 6 December 2018 addressed to the AFC President, the contents of which are duly noted.

Please rest assured that the AFC takes this matter very seriously. We continue to monitor the situation closely and are working with FIFA in order to ensure a coordinated response.

Thank you.

Yours sincerely,

DATO' WINDSOR JOHN General Secretary

cc. AFC President FIFA



